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	1. From the board  


All over the world these are indeed stirring times. Everyone has his own worries. Crisis is involving about half the world population. For the other half crisis is ‘business as usual’, so the current situation brings them nothing new. Or does it? Will aid programmes be ended? Will projects have to be stopped because western money fails to come? This might be the case. If we look at what we receive, people seem to be retaining their money. Of course this might not have anything to do with the world crisis and just be a signal that our sponsors are not satisfied with the work we do. Until now we haven’t received much feedback apart from ongoing sponsorships. We can walk away from the question, but we prefer to ask you to tell us if we still match your motives for sponsorship. And if so, to ask you to continue your support, realizing economizing will be inevitable to some.
At this moment we especially ask your support for our scholarship programme. Currently about 400 children receive support, ranging from 50 euros a year for primary school up to 105 euros for senior high school. In total that makes 25.000 euros, two third of that has to come from small private sponsorships. If we want to continue this programme next school year (which we really want to do for it is very necessary) we have to ask you to consider continuing your scholarship donations!

	2. Project information


I. Bali: Widhya Asih III children’s home

At the children’s home times are financially hard. We get the impression that the new board in Denpasar doesn’t pay much attention to the relatively ‘successful’ home in Singaraja, hoping they will be able to rely on foreign aid. That puts us in an awkward situation: our aid involuntarily proves the board’s tactics to work; while they really should take their responsibility and expand and improve their own fundraising.

Meanwhile things are proceeding according to plan. The production of Rosella tea and the sales of Mahkotta Dewa tea are successful. Sixteen children with a talent for arts were given the opportunity to display their work in the exclusive ‘The Four Seasons’ gallery in Jimbaran. Thanks to the help of Victoria, who spent a year painting with them. Trifena, one of the sponsored children, returned from Australia where she lived with a family and was able to improve her English.
We paved the sandy path (this becomes a muddy path in the rainy season). Now the school bus and suppliers pick-ups can easily enter the premises. 

Staff members Bambang and Arini went back to Java to raise their adopted child. The children especially miss the care they received from Arini, although she is being replaced very well.

A few children who will be taking their senior high school exams in May and have expressed the wish to study medicine at Malang university (Java) will be taking their entrance examinations soon. If they pass, we will get back to you with an appeal for support.
II. Bali: Scholarships

We did it again: we completed the scholarship logistics in Singaraja for the semester, also thanks to the help of Jaap and René who worked very hard filling the backpacks. 230 children and their parents profit from it and the schools are again very pleased.

The BOS (government allowance for primary schools and junior high schools) has been raised in January, so that must give them some space, although we did not notice it yet. The money seems to be shoved from one budget to another. At two schools we had to pay less fee and one school even returned some. On the other hand costs for parents raised sharply: uniforms, schools, books, etc.

We are closing this year’s administration and evaluating it in order to make improvements for next year. A substantial part of this programme has been sponsored for three years by one sponsor. This term is now ending and we will report to them in May, hoping for a continuation.
III. Bali: Seniors & Medical Support 

The senior citizen’s group loves receiving foreign visitors. Paul and Margreet decided to sponsor the group for one year! Fantastic!

We started a cooperation with a heart-warming project of Hidup Bahagia (happy live), a volunteers’ organisation founded by the well-known psychiatrist Mrs Prof. Dr. Luh Ketut Suryani. They trace mentally ill people who live in deplorable circumstances. Often they are a big burden to their families, who in despair come up with terrible solutions (tying them down or putting them in cages or stables). Cultural issues also play an important role in this. 
These patients do not have access to medical care. Hidup Bahagia gives them free medication (until now paid with private money) and once per month two psychiatrists see them (Ibu Suryani and her son Cokorda). After having accompanied them on a field trip and having had several interviews with her, the necessity of continuing this programme became apparent to us and we decided to pay the monthly medication of fifteen patients (14 euros per patient a month, see chapter 5: sponsor possibilities)
IV. Java: Yogyakarta- Community development.  
Earlier this month we attended the official transfer of several small neonisasi projects (street lighting) in Karang Semut and did some research for new locations. Especially Nogosari seems to be a good candidate for support (MCKs, street lighting, pavement), because of its necessity and their willingness to cooperate.

There is also a plan for a new, bigger community development project. We will discuss this with ICCO first.

V. Java: Yogyakarta; Senior citizens programme

Except for the crisis symptoms mentioned earlier, the project is proceeding. There are several appeals to expand it. There are also appeals for medical support (necessary surgery). We would like to support, but can only do so if enough money will be available.
VI. Java: Yogyakarta; Scholarships

Mrs. Gardjito, Amalia and their team again did an excellent job managing the scholarship logistics; we can almost completely leave this up to them. Fast, clear, transparent, professional. 
We visited a school in March that had objected to our procedure and criticized Amalia. Our appearance solved the case and strenghtened Amalia. 

An appeal has been made to expand the programme. We were surprised to meet two youngsters from Wukirsari whom we supported during senior high school and who now wish to continue with professional training. We will consider their request.

VII. Java: Community Activity Centre -Roemah Kita- ; nursery (PAUD)
The nursery (PAUD, in Indonesian) is doing fine. First steps have been taken to start after school care for primary school children. It brings in extra earnings. One of the tutors will be obtaining a PAUD management degree (S1) at university, mainly paid for by us. In the future such a degree will be obligatory to run a nursery.
VIII. Java: MCKs (toilet-wash-bathrooms) 

In March two more MCKs were finished and one has been ‘renovated’. The two new MCKs are in Nogosari (nrs. 4 and 5 at this location). An official transfer was organized, with local VIPs who, according to custom, after having expressed their gratitude, reported new requests in one sentence.

In the past month we also visited new locations. Two met the requirements; one was rejected because of lack of necessity. In another village, where 85% of the population still uses the river or canal as a toilet, there were no questions about its needs. With a few adjustments the proposed location will be made suitable.

IX Java: Hospital 
Cooperation with the Bantul hospital where we paid for orthopaedic surgery (earthquake after care) is put on hold since out of the blue the government started giving support. It was honest that they informed us. They felt a bit uncomfortable about it, but we assured them it was all right, although we feel a bit uneasy ourselves regarding the sponsors who donated for this project.

	3. Sponsor visits !!!


In January René and Jaap visited us. They helped fill the scholarship backpacks and hand them over (with René giving a speech in Bahasa) and helped out with the senior citizen’s meeting.

	4. Couleur locale 


January and February were wet months, sometimes with a lot of wind and high waves making Bali unreachable by boat, thus making fish prices explode. Luckily we also had lots of sun. The election campaigns (national and regional) have started. Streets are dominated by posters, banners and flags. There is a lot at stake, mainly high salaries and compensations. 
The past month was the high season of feasts and ceremonies. Melasti (ritual cleansing of people and temple statues), Galungan and Kuningan (a battle between gods about good and evil) and Nyepi (the ‘day of silence’ when everybody is expected to stay in their houses, not to cook, not to make music, not to use electricity, dedicated to meditation. No planes, no traffic, the only thing heard are dogs and roosters). And then there are the temple feasts (Odalans), so no need to be bored over here and it is good for local economy. Those operating in the ‘big’ economy consider it all an annoying delay, but then again most of them are non Hindus.

    
	5. Sponsor possibilities 


 

If you decide to support the initiatives of Gotong Royong financially, first think if you want to help any specific project or if you want to leave the spending to us.

Possibilities: 

· NEW: the support of mentally ill patients by paying their montly medication: € 14 a month
· the scholarship programme: one scholarship is € 50 (primary school) € 85 (junior high school) or € 110 (senior high school) a year and can start any time during the year,

· sponsoring a child of the children’s home for € 12 a month (€ 36 a quarter or € 144 a year) for complete sustenance,

· the support of a senior (60 plus) for € 10 a month (especially for vitamins, minerals and medical care). This is € 30 a quarter or € 120 a year,

· the support of a child in the Roemah Kita nursery for € 10 a month.

Of course you can also send us a free gift and leave the spending to us.

    

	6. Gifts


Gifts are more than welcome at our bank account in Holland (Fortis): 84.21.36.932 (for the attention of Stichting Gotong Royong - Utrecht). For people who want to donate and who are living outside Holland, please contact us by e-mail so we can find a proper method of transaction for your donation. 

  

	7. Tell a friend


Please would you do us a favour and send this newsletter to your family, friends and colleagues or draw their attention to our website: www.gotong-royong-utrecht.nl where this newsletter is published as well (in English and in Dutch)!  

	8. Email & website    


If you want to let us know something, if you have feedback, do you want to ask anything? Send us an email: 

info@gotong-royong-utrecht.nl  

And have a look at our website, with many photos of our projects:

www.gotong-royong-utrecht.nl 
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